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               THE LIGHTHOUSE
Newsletter for January 2018
 You, O LORD, keep my lamp burning; my God turns my darkness into light. Isaiah 42:6 

Message from Our Pastor

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ,

For some in our community of faith and the world in which we live, there are many wonderful opportunities waiting to be discovered in 2018.  The New Year brings many gifts with it.  For some it doesn’t look much different than 2017 and the goal is to stay the course, and continue to pray for calm waters and smooth sailing. For some there is uncertainty whether it is health, financial, or job issues and the only option available right now is living one day at a time, the best we can.  Finally, there are those of us who face a new normal due to loss.  It could be a job or, the most difficult of all, a loved one. One day at a time feels longer than we can bear, so we reduce it down to minutes or maybe seconds.  That’s ok, if that’s where we need to be to heal, then so be it.
There are many things I look to, when I reflect on all of this as a pastor.  The key to all of it is in our Baptism.  It is through our baptisms that we become one in the Body of Christ.  With that, we are not alone in our joys, uncertainties, and sorrows. Christ is walking with us, working through us, to lift each other up in prayer, relationship and community, together as one. 
As we begin 2018, we journey into a world that seems to be unhinged at times.  Your sorrows can seem to out number your joys and you wonder where Jesus is, in all of this. Just remember when you see a warm smile, there he is.  When you get that hug in the passing of the peace at worship, at home or anywhere, there he is. That is my prayer for you in this New Year that you see and feel Christ in your life through those whom you are joined together as one in him, in Baptism.

Blessings to you on this New Year,

Yours in Christ,

Pastor David

  Thank you!
Catherine, Ellie and I would like to thank everyone for the wonderful Christmas cards and gifts; we enjoyed everything!

Newsletter
The January, February, and March Newsletters 

were adopted by Judy Alatalo.
Merry Christmas!
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   Noisy Offering

The January noisy offering will go to Lutheran World Relief.
  Women’s Group

The Zion Women’s Group will meet on January 7th.  We’ll discuss Soup Luncheons on January 16th, February 13th, and March 13th.
Adult Bible Study     
Bible Study at Trinity will be Tuesdays at 6 pm.  
  Confirmation
Confirmation will be on January 14th from 5 to 7 pm
Soup Luncheon
We will be hosting a Soup Luncheon on January 16th from 11:00 am - 1:30 pm.  Mark your calendars and tell your friends to come to Zion Lutheran Church with an empty belly and a giving spirit.  Now, this also means there is a lot of work to be done, and we will need lots of help to feed the hungry crowd.  We will need people to help set up before and clean up after.  People need to be there during, to help serve people and keep things clean and orderly.   And of course people to help make the soup itself.  If you are willing to help with any or all of these, talk to Lorraine Graham.
Annual Meeting
The Annual Meeting will be on Sunday, January 28th  at Zion following the service.  Trinity’s will be at 4 pm and it will include a pot luck. The annual meeting is a very important part of the church life as we go over what has happened the past year and make plans for the year ahead.  
Prayer List
(The prayer list is started new each year.  If you would like someone added to the prayer list, please fill out a yellow card or call the church)

Mary Belonga, Dave & Lois Movalson, Barb Lehto, Bev Kammers, Eunice Therrian, Craig Therrian, Shirley Winberg, Richard Galor, Judy Ryerse, Cindy Hendricks,  Carol Litzner, Holly Lester, Lalah Rippitt, Sandy Huskey, Jim & Jerri Rose, Bill & Sandy Tielbar, Walter & Jane Puccio, Carol & John Watson, the friends of Billy Milford and the family and friends of Jerry Fenlon
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January Wedding Anniversaries
LaRoy & Marion Hill
22

Eldon & Shirley Winberg
23

Don & Jacqueline Kallstrom
30
Birthdays in January

Tammy Shepard                                                           1
Joshua St. Onge
5

Ellie Tielbar
6

Megan Stenson

7

Bev Kammers

8

Brian Harju

9

Judy Ryerse

11

Cliff Marshall

14

Danielle Paul

14

Lindsey Blair

16

Madeline Winberg

16

Ryan Idalski

18

Brendan Insley

18

Justin Therrian

18

Ryan Marshall

19

Becky Paul

20

Wade Marshall

21

Amy Dodds

22

Patric Schlehuber

23

Eric Elmblad

25

Micah Gaubault
   
25

Toni Johnston

25

Brenda St. Onge

26

Luke Valletta

26

Delores Marshall

28

Ryan LaVake

31

Baptismal Anniversaries in January

Donna Harju                      
                                1

Nancy Hardy                      
                                1

Cindy Hendricks                 
                                1

Barb Lehto
1

Kathy Marshall
1

Tonya Valletta
1

Aiden Stenson
3

Kaiden Stenson
3

Carol Richel
6

Cole Christiansen
6

Molly Dandona
6

Jordan Grogan
6

Grace Wheeler
6

Lorraine Graham
7

Samantha Wyers
7

Nicole Coveyou
7

Brendan Insley
8

Tyler Snyder
9

Kyra Spencer
9

Helena St. Onge – Kissinger
9

Faith Gaubault
13

Lori Wilkins
27

Shirley Campbell
28

Bob Marshall 
29
Trinity Worship Families
Jan 7

Chalmers Family
Jan 14


Kennedy Family
Jan 21

Movalson Family
Jan 28
Rose Family

Zion Funeral Committee October - January
Team Leader:  Lorraine Graham (643-8419)
Co-leader:  Lana Lennington (643-6576)

Servants for Zion

Ushers & Greeters
Jan 7

Stevan & Mary Christiansen

Jan 14


Alan & Betsy Turf

Jan 21

Dena Barker & Donna Harju

Jan 28

NOIZ

Lectors
Jan 7

Lorraine Graham

Jan 14


Lynn Evans
Jan 21

Sandy Feleppa
Jan 28
Cathie Tielbar
Communion Assistants
Jan 7

Stevan Christiansen
Jan 14


Dena Barker
Jan 21

Mary Christiansen
Jan 28
Lorraine Graham
Acolytes
Jan 7

Bailey Ryerse
Jan 14


Brendan Insley
Jan 21

Josh Feleppa
Jan 28
Gunner Olsen
Altar:  Cathie Tielbar
Money Counters:  Carol Elmblad & Martha Sjogren
The Usher duties are:

1. Arrive 30 minutes before church
2. Pass out bulletins and welcome guests

3. Help with the offering and communion

4. Record attendance 
Council Meetings
Joint Meeting – January 7, 3 pm
Zion Council/Budget – January 10, 6:30 pm

Trinity Council – January 16, 6 pm
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Zion’s Council Members

President:
Steve Christiansen
298-1051

Vice-President
Karen Schlehuber
643-0311


Co-Treasurers:  
Dawn Akers
643-7552

Co-Treasurers:  
Lana Lennington
643-6576
Secretary:
Lorraine Graham
643-8419


Mary Christiansen
235-6123


Robert Marshall
643-8936                           



   Dena Barker
430-1460

Paul Shepard
984-2069


Trinity’s Council Members
President:  
Jerri Rose
292-5570
Vice-President   Sharon Chalmers
292-5440
Secretary: 
Tracy Movalson
         292-5581

Treasurer: 
Pega Kennedy
292-5633

Co-Treasurer: 
Jim Rose
292-5570

Financial Secretary:  Tom Gustafson
292-5460

WELCA:  
Pega Kennedy
292-5633



John Kennedy
292-5633



Lois Movalson
         292-5581
Three people are going off Zion’s council.  If any one would like to be on it, contact Stevan.

Trinity Lutheran Council Minutes 

November 21, 2017

The meeting was opened with a prayer from Luke by Pastor David at 6:25 p.m.
Those Present:  Tom Gustafson, John and Pega Kennedy, Pastor Dave, Lois Movalson, Jerri and Jim Rose, and Sharon Chalmers.  

Pastor's Report - In addition to being our organist, Dawn is also Council Treasurer at Zion.  She is going South in January.  Dawn would like to have a joint budget meeting as early as possible in the new year (the 3rd, 5th, or 7th).  Pastor will approach Sandy about playing for us.

Secretary's Report was approved as read.

Treasurer's Report was approved as read. 

Financial Secretary's Report was approved as read.

OLD BUSINESS
Lois discussed some money we could use to purchase a C.D. leaving an adequate amount for an emergency fund.

NEW BUSINESS 

We received a thank you note for our donation to St. Ignace Area Hope for heating assistance and another note for a donation to Pastor's seminary.

We donated $200 to Kiwanis.

We will send a thank you note to Dave and Lois's brother for their contribution to our church.

We adjourned our meeting at 7:05 with the Lord's Prayer.

Sincerely Submitted,

Sharon Chalmers, Acting Secretary 
	Treasurer's Report for Zion

	January 1, 2017 through November 25, 2017

	
	
	
	

	Income:
	
	
	

	
	Amazon Smile Foundation
	$           52.20 
	

	
	Building
	$     1,120.00 
	

	
	Church Use Income
	$     1,015.00 
	

	
	General
	$   54,210.21 
	

	
	Fund Raising
	$     2,849.15 
	

	
	Thrivent Financial Income
	$         446.00 
	

	
	Trinity Share
	$   13,295.25 
	

	
	TOTAL
	
	$    72,987.81 

	
	
	
	

	Expenses:
	
	

	
	Administration
	$     3,489.53 
	

	
	Benevolence
	$     2,238.22 
	

	
	Church Maintenance
	$   13,460.20 
	

	
	Education
	$         526.35 
	

	
	Parsonage Maintenance
	$     3,339.71 
	

	
	Pastoral
	$   47,526.93 
	

	
	Worship
	$     3,739.26 
	

	
	--To Building Fund
	$     1,120.00 
	

	
	
	
	$    75,440.20 

	
	
	
	-2452.39

	***********************************************************

	Thrivent Financial Investment Fund
	
	330.31

	General fund balance:
	
	1390.75

	Kitchen/Building Fund balance
	
	1376.85

	
	
	
	

	General fund owes building fund:
	
	 $                  -   

	General fund owes Mission Endowment fund:
	$      7,995.00 


Zion Lutheran Council Meeting 

November 15, 2017

Council Members Present:   Stevan, Mary, Karen, Lorraine, Robert, Dawn and Pastor David
Steve called the meeting to order at 6:35 pm.

Pastor Dave opened with devotions from Isaiah.

1.  Pastor's Report:
A. Pastor spent time on Pastoral Care.  We have another parishioner diagnosed with cancer.
B. We are switching back and forth with the Methodists on the mid-week Advent services. 
2.  Treasurer's Report:

A.
The Treasurer’s Report was read and approved.

B.
Lana will take over when Dawn leaves for Arizona in 

January.  
3.  Secretary's Report:


Secretary's Report was approved.  
4.  Old Business
 A.
 Usher list are mostly finished for next year.  We will use volunteers for the last week of December.
 B.  Stephen discussed the meeting with Dawn and Pastor David.  He looked up the Endowment bylaws. We haven't been following them and we will try to correct that.  Council members going off the council were suggested to go to the Endowment committee.  Lorraine said she would.  Also one member of the council should be on it and Mary said she would.  Pastor suggested a youth be a member.  He made a recommendation and would check to see if he would be agreeable.  Mission Endowment meets in March & December.
5. New Business:

A.  We need to have a Budget Meeting and a Joint meeting before our Annual Meeting.  It was suggested that we meet with Trinity on the 4th if possible and have the budget/council meeting on the 10th.

B. Dawn said Lorraine should let people know they need to get in reports before annual meeting.
C. Robert reported on the leaking problem at the parsonage.  He said it was a problem with the flashing.  The insurance company said we would have a $500 deductible and the rates would go up so it wouldn't be cost affective to go through them.  Robert said he could get some guys to put up a temporary fix until spring.
D. With three people going off the council, Stevan suggested we put a notice in the bulletin and the newsletter asking if anyone wanted to be on the council.
E. There was some confusion about the time of Zion's Christmas Eve Service.
Meeting was adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer at 7:45 pm.

Respectfully Submitted, Lorraine Graham

Usher list 2018
Jan 7

Stevan & Mary Christiansen
Jan 14

Alan & Betsy Turf

Jan 21

Dena Barker & Donna Harju

Jan 28

NOIZ
Feb 4

Dave & Rita LaVake

Feb 11

Lorraine Graham & Lynn Evans

Feb 18

Stevan & Mary Christiansen

Feb 25

Cathie & Ellie Tielbar

Mar 4

Jon & Connie Olsen
Mar 11

Sunshine Kammers & Kennedy Music

Mar 18

Tim & Sally Idalski
Mar 25

Paul & Tammy Shepard

Apr 1

Merlin & Shannon Doran

Apr 8

Les & Debbie Therrian

Apr 15

LaJoice Family

Apr 22

Sam LaVake family

Apr 29

Hilda Ryerse & Martha Sjogren

May 6

Lana Lennington & Family

May 13
Bob Marshall & Faith Gaubault
May 20

Karen Schlehuber & Marialana Nygard

May 27

Nicole Garen Family

June 3

Stevan & Mary Christiansen

June 10
Cathie & Ellie Tielbar

June 17

Andrea Insley & Tina Schlehuber

June 24

Sandy & Fred Feleppa

July 1

Bob Marshall and Faith Gaubault

July 8

Paul & Tammy Shepard

July 15

Donna Harju & Lori Wilkins
July 22

Mark & Carol Elmblad

July 29

Susan Fenlon & Linda Wilkins
Aug 5

Delores & Cliff Marshall

Aug 12

Mike Lehto & Ray Wilkins

Aug 19

Sandy & Fred Feleppa

Aug 26

Tim & Sally Idalski

Sep 2

Les & Debbie Therrian

Sep 9

Jon & Connie Olsen

Sep 16

Dave & Rita LaVake

Sep 23

Mike Lehto & Ray Wilkins

Sep 30

Merlin & Shannon Doran

Oct 7

Susan Fenlon & Linda Wilkins
Oct 14

Alan & Betsy Turf

Oct 21

LaJoice Family

Oct 28

Karen Schlehuber & Marialana Nygard
Nov 4

Nicole Garen Family

Nov 11

Sam LaVake Family

Nov 18

Dena Barker & Lori Wilkins
Nov 25

NOIZ

Dec 2

Mark & Carol Elmblad

Dec 9

Hilda Ryerse & Lynn Evans
Dec 16

Martha Sjogren & Lorraine Graham

Dec 23

Andrea Insley & Tina Schlehuber

Dec 24

Lana Lennington Family

Dec 30

Volunteers
Long-Term Care
Cedar Ridge:


Cindy Hendricks

Bernard Crouch

Evergreen Living Center:


Barb Lehto

Judy Ryerse
Contact Information
Pastor David Tielbar may be reached at 906-984-2051 or at david.tielbar6@gmail.com.  In an emergency, you can reach the Pastor’s cell phone at (563) 880-4512
Church telephone: 906-643-7870  -  Answering machine

The secretary will usually be in the office on Tuesday and Thursday mornings from 9 – 12
To email the church is:  ziontrinity950@yahoo.com
The website is at http://zionstignace.com/home.html
Find us on facebook at 
· " 

www.facebook.com/zionstignace  

Zion Evangelical Lutheran Church and Trinity Lutheran Church are congregations of the Northern Great Lakes Synod and the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America.
Trinity’s Sunday Service is at 9 a.m.
Zion’s Sunday Service is at 11 a.m.

HOPE Chest 
The winter HOPE Chest hours are:  


Fri - Mon: Closed

Tues: 10 am – 4 pm 

Wed: 10 am – 5 pm 

Thurs: 10 am – 4 pm 
Volunteers are needed!  Please consider giving of your time and talent to our mission.  Our volunteers are vital to the success of the HOPE Chest.  There is a wide range of volunteer positions available.  

We are looking for operators for the St. Ignace Area Hope Hotline.
[image: image7.wmf]Here’s wishing you a happy & healthy new year!
Hooping for a Cure 
 It’s that time of year again.  The 10th Annual  Hooping For A Cure fundraising event is just around the corner.  On January 23, 2018, St. Ignace Saints Girls’ Basketball will host the Cedarville Trojans in the Pink Game at LaSalle High School. Donations for this year’s Hooping for A Cure will be placed in a special fund, “No Cancer Patient Left Behind”, to help defray the cost for patients that have to travel for further treatment outside of the Mackinac Straits Health System. 
 
Our Jersey Sponsorship and Honoring Loved Ones Sponsorship information is also attached. Stay tuned for the Grand Cure Raffle tickets ($25 each).There will be some great prizes to choose from.  We are also looking for donations for a Chance Raffle tables.  Please let me know if you have something (new) that would be a great raffle item.  T-shirts and sweatshirts for the event are available at the Locker Room in downtown St. Ignace.
 
If you have any questions about the event, please contact Kim North, Foundation Coordinator at (906) 328-0006.
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